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Joshua’s Mission  

Statement 

Joshua Baptist Church 

is a Christian Church 

under the direct 

leadership of the Lord 

Jesus Christ.  We are 

also a Missionary 

B a p t i s t  C h u r c h 

committed to the 

salvation of the lost, 

conversion of the 

unregenerate, and the 

spiritual growth of the 

saved.  We seek to 

follow Christ as He 

leads us, cultivate a 

bond of Christian love, 

one with another; and 

to truly and tangibly 

care for those in need.  

As Christians, we 

covet a consistent holy 

and liberated lifestyle 

that testifies to our 

being a born again 

believer in Jesus 

Christ, as we strive to 

fulfill our purpose of 

Reaching People For 

Christ.  Remember, 

GOD First, we walk by 

faith and not by sight.   
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Amended   
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Reaching People For Christ – GOD FIRST!  
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T here is a song that says, “I can see the sun peeping through 

the clouds, the storms are almost gone.”  Brothers and 

sisters, the storms of Covid-19, Delta Variant, and Omicron are 

almost gone.  We still must be careful and exercise due diligence.   

However, our pandemic committee and church officers have 

decided to relax some of our pandemic protocols.  If you are not 

vaccinated, it is recommended that you continue wearing a mask. If you are fully 

vaccinated and have no virus-related symptoms, the mask is optional. In both cases, 

if you feel safer wearing a mask, continue to use it. 

Brothers and sisters, change is coming to the Lord’s House.  And remember that all 

things work together for the good of those who love the Lord and are called 

according to His purpose.  In Joshua we love the Lord, and we worship here with 

purpose.  Therefore, we must remain connected to our overall purpose, “Reaching 

People for Christ – God First!”  If we do our part, then Our Father will do the rest.   

Thanks to the church family, family, and so many friends who made my 77th 

birthday a special one. We look forward to the celebration of our 34th pastoral 

anniversary and 54th wedding anniversary.  To HIM be all the glory. God loves 

you, Lady Grove and I do too! 
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Most people don’t know what to say to someone who is 
grieving. Some think silence is best so that they don’t 
say the wrong thing.  Others say things that they are 
taught to say, such as “I’m sorry to hear that”, or “I 
send my condolences.” 
 
But how does one’s heart truly get healed? It only comes 
by the Word of the Lord.  God quickens and renews us 
by the Living Word, through and by Jesus himself, who 
came to heal the brokenhearted through His payment of 
His own blood on the Cross.  Our lives would totally be 
broken if Jesus had not put His own life on the line and 
took our own place for our sins.  Our lives would never 
be good if Jesus had not done that.  He was crucified so 
that we could have a better life.   So that we ultimately 
could be free of any brokenness in our lives.  

Jesus came to heal all types of brokenness.  It is endless 

what could be broken in people’s lives. But the good news 

is that Jesus came to heal that broken heart, so that it 

doesn’t have to stay broken.   

 

By faith, receive God’s promise that 

your heart and life will be 

healed.  Whatever the case may be in 

your life, God is the Ultimate Great 

Healer and    Physician.  He can fix an-

ything in your life and make it new 

again so that it is better than it ever 

was before. 

 

Today, choose to believe and trust that God will do exactly 

that.  You don’t have to figure it all out how He will do 

that.  Let God do His job and let Him be the one to figure 

it all out. Not you.  Your job is to just believe God, to trust 

Him that He will do what He promised in His Word and by 

His Word.  Believe God to heal your broken heart. 
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Faith is the light of the next step 
illuminating a way ahead, without 
revealing the direction.  Faith will 
sustain and comfort through our 
darkest hours.  Faith upholds the 
unseen hope.  It is the seasoning 
that endures, the pain of life whilst 
revealing that misery can be    

optional. 

Faith is a light in the darkness, 
surrounded, yet not consumed.  In 
the storms of our lives, faith is the 
stillness seated at the rear of our 

boat. 

Adrian Wait 





Pastor Grove received the William “Butch” Barfield 

Lifetime Achievement Award.  This award was presented 

to him by the North Charleston Police Department Cops 

Athletic Program on February 26, 2022. Joshua Baptist 

Church family is very proud and honored to have you as 

our HERO.  Congratulations Pastor Grove! 

Congratulations to  

Rev. Dr. Robert L. Grove on receiving the  

William “Butch” Barfield Lifetime 

Achievement Award 

The Pastor Aid Ministry, along 

with the congregation, wished 

Pastor Grove a very Happy 77th 

Birthday on March 13th during 

Sunday Morning Worship Service. 

His birthday was on March 18th.   

CONGRATULATIONS ON YOUR   

34th  PASTORAL ANNIVERSARY ! 

 

17 The elders who direct the 

affairs of the church well are 

worthy of double honor, 

especially those whose work is 

preaching and teaching.  

18 For Scripture says, “Do not 

muzzle an ox while it is 

treading out the grain, 

”[a] and “The worker deserves 

his wages.”                              

     1 Timothy 5:17-18 

Thank You Pastor 

The work you have done for this 

congregation has truly been a 

blessing.  I am praising God to 

be so blessed as to have a 

shepherd who loves his flock 

this much.  

You are special, you 

are loved,  you are 

YOU ~   and the world 

is blessed to have you 

in it! 

Happy Birthday! 

Celebrating Your Birthday! 

P 

Pastor Robert L. & First Lady Pauline Grove 



The U in Jesus 

                  Before U were thought of or time had begun,  

God stuck U in the name of His Son.  And each time U pray, 

you’ll see it’s true- You can’t spell out JesUs and not        

include U.  You’re a pretty big part of His wonderful name, 

For U He was born; that’s why He came.  And his great love 

for U is the reason He died.  It even takes U to spell        

crUcified. 

Isn’t it thrilling and spendidly grand He rose from the dead, 

with U in His plan?  The stones split away, the gold      

trUmpet blew,  And this word resUrrection is spelled with a 

U.  When JesUs left earth at His Upward ascension, He felt 

there was one thing He just had to mention.  “Go into the 

world and tell them it’s true. That I love them all—Just like 

I love U.”  So many great people are spelled with a U, Don’t 

they have a right to know JesUs too?  It all depends now on 

what U will do, He’d like them to know, But it all starts with 

U. (A Christian poem by:  Laketa)  

Submitted by the  

Deaconess Ministry 





 

 

April has usually meant spring has sprung and it’s clean up time 

from the harsh months of winter. As you read this article, clocks are already turned 

forward, most of us are trying to keep things clean from all the yellow pollen, and we 

welcome longer sunlit days and warmer temperatures.   

We want to recognize a brother this month who stands tall, never asks for anything 

of himself, always says yes no matter the task at hand, 

works to bring happiness and joy to others, and above all 

loves the Lord. Brother Carl Singleton is that person and 

more.  

He has been an integral part of the Brotherhood for more 

than 10 years and if you were at our retreat a few years 

ago, heard his own personnel story. Like many (or all of 

us), he wasn’t always putting his family, friends, loved ones, 

and even God first. However, that day came in his life when 

he made the choice to accept God as his Lord and Savior 

and we can only say, to God be the glory. He “moved forward” leaving the past 

behind and the Brotherhood is stronger because of men like Carl Singleton.  

If you have never spent a few minutes talking to him, 

I encourage you to reach out and hear his many fish 

stories, how much he loves going to the men’s 

retreat, attending Brotherhood meetings but most 

importantly, how God has touched and changed his 

life. He is a devoted father, grandfather, and friend. In 

Luke 10:29, someone asks Jesus, who is my brother? 

Carl Singleton answers that question by his actions, 

words, and deeds!  

Please keep the Rollison/Salters family in your thoughts and prayers as Charles 

Rollison had his homegoing service on the 5th of March. Brother Charles absolutely 

loved the Brotherhood and we were far better with him on our team. May he rest in 

peace and God’s good grace!  

Brothers; please remember that we are somebody because God made us, and Christ 

died for us. Continue to provide for your home, lead your family, and support your 

church because, “No matter what anyone else may say, God knows, I’m Trying !!!” 

Show some brotherly love to somebody! 

Deacon Lawrence Strother, President 

JBC Brotherhood Corner 



Timmy didn’t want to put his money in the offering plate Sunday morning, so his mother decided to 

use some hurried creative reasoning with him.  “You don’t want that money, honey,” she whispered in 

his ear. “Quick! Drop it in the plate. It’s tainted!”  Horrified, the little boy obeyed.  After a few seconds 

he whispered, “But, mommy, why was the money tainted? Was it dirty?  “Oh, no dear,” she replied. 

“It’s not really dirty. It just ‘taint yours, and it ‘taint mine,” she replied. “It’s God’s.” 



Educational Ways and 

Means needs YOU! 

If … 

You have graduated high school since 

2017 and attend a two-year or four-year 

college and attend Joshua Baptist Church. 

Please… 

Email a copy of your Spring 2022 Class Schedule to 

churchjoshuabaptist@gmail.com with the subject Educational 

Ways and Means.  

Receive… 

 

 

 

 

A love offering towards your education! 

Also, please help us continue the “Let Us Know” column!  We 

want to recognize our children and their accomplishments 

especially upcoming graduates. Please email 

churchjoshuabaptist@gmail.com with the subject Educational 

Ways and Means. 

Your Name here 



“Your work is going to fill a large part of your 

life, and the only way to be truly satisfied is to 

do what you believe is great work. And the only 

way to do great work is to love what you do. If 

you haven’t found it yet, keep looking. Don’t 

settle. As with all matters of the heart, you’ll 

know when you find it.” — Steve Jobs  

The Pearls Ministry has been busy in the past couple of months with different projects. 

For Heart Awareness Month, we took on the challenge of creating some crocheted red hats 

for Roper St. Francis Hospital. Together we were able to donate 136 hats, which was truly 

amazing! 

 

 

 

 

 

For Black History Month, we took on the project of creating 

Heritage Ribbons, This was made from recycled materials just as 

our ancestors would make quilts from old shirts and pants to keep 

warm. This shows that this practice is still with us, and a permeant 

reminder of those who came before us with all their hopes, 

dreams, and prayers. 

 

We are thankful that we are able to use our gifts for God’s Glory 

and to be a blessing for others. And pray that we have more  

    project ideas to come!  The Pearls Ministry 



 2021 Tax Giving Statement — Please email  Sisters Karen Pratt or Cindy Cato at churchjoshuabaptist@gmailcom 

for a copy of your giving statement or you may request a copy by mail.    

 Lenten Observance ~ March 2 - April 17  - Pastor Grove has asked that we read and study Genesis Chapters 1 and 

2 and  while reading the first chapter to notice a refrain (something that is said over and over) so we can 

understand that creation is complete, God is not still creating.  See if you can identify the refrain.  Pastor is hopeful 

that we will be able to discuss this study in the future. 

 Resurrection Saturday ~ April 9,  12:00 – 1:30 PM —The Youth Department is preparing a beautiful walk-thru 

program for the children. Please assist by donating artificial flowers and one dozen size egg cartons  immediately. 

 Good Friday, April 15 & Easter Sunday, April 17 - During this time, we are asked to not eat meat, seafood, or 

sweets until noon on Easter Sunday. 

 Easter Candy - The Sunday School ministry is asking each member of Joshua to donate two bags of candy.  You 

can give your donation to any Sunday School teacher. 

 Pandemic Committee continues to keep current with the latest information and protocols from the Center for 

Disease Control (CDC) regarding COVID-19. As a result, the following changes have been implemented as a part of 

our progressive return to services as we once knew. 

 Fully vaccinated individuals — Masking is not required for the exception of choir members. 

 Individuals who are not vaccinated — While masking is not mandatory, individuals are encouraged to wear a 

 face-covering for your protection and that of fellow congregants.  

 Our Sunday Service and Bible Study will continue to be offered on YouTube and Facebook.  Therefore, if you are 

not feeling well, please use one of these platforms to be a part of the service to keep yourself and others healthy. 

 JBC Sunday School — All Sunday School classes are held at the church. The Adult Class is held in person and live-

streamed on the church’s YouTube channel. The  Sunday School ministry is looking for teachers & volunteers for all 

classes. If you would like to teach, assist a teacher, or volunteer in the Sunday School ministry, please contact   

Min. LaTonia Robinson at (843) 568-4750 or Deaconess Shelley Brown at (843) 697-4028.  

 JBC Sunday School Ministry is also taught on Facebook https://www.facebook.com/groups/1076017706523399??

ref=share ~ Look for the banner that says Sunday School Taught Here.   

 Pastor & First Lady Grove’s 34th Anniversary — On April 24, Pastor and Sis. Grove will be celebrating 34 years of 

serving at Joshua. We have truly been blessed by their leadership.  Sis. Sylvia Major is asking all ministry leaders to 

encourage their members to participate in this wonderful occasion by giving their love offering.  All members of 

Joshua are asked for a love offering of $50.  You may give online or by envelope.  Be sure to indicate where your 

offering should be allocated.    

 The Employment and Education Services Department is currently accepting applications for Summer Youth 

Works 2022 for any high school (10th - 12th grade) or college students 24 years of age or younger.  Use the link 

listed to complete the application:  https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/VRCYMCF 

 Intercessory Prayer - Pastor Grove has asked that you include in your prayers a request for our Father to '...fill us 

with all the fullness of GOD' Ephesians 3:19. "And to know the love of Christ, which passeth knowledge, that ye 

might be filled with all the fullness of God." Joshua, thank you for your continued prayers as they are very needed 

in these times. 
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The Joshua Journal is now published quarterly.  Please email articles to 

churchjoshuabaptist@gmail.com (subject line “JOURNAL”) or give it to 

Sis. Trena Haskell.  Thank you. 


